

ALL SAINTS CANDLE — SEPTEMBER 14, 2025 HOLY CROSS DAY

Shining a Light on What is Happening in Our Parish

Our Mission at All Saints is to be a family of worshipping Christians, dedicated to Christian Education, Spiritual Growth, Pastoral Care, Outreach, and Fellowship.

OUR CANDLE HAS BEEN GIVEN TO THE GLORY OF GOD

In loving memory of *Barbara Porter* and *Enid Haines* – by Lorraine Moores

In loving memory of **Noah Porter**, remembering his birthday on September 06, 1917 – by his seven Sons and six Daughters

In loving memory of *Velma Porter*, remembering her passing on August 22, 1984, and *All Departed Loved Ones* – Always remembered by David Porter



All beginnings require that you unlock new doors. The key is giving and dong. Give charity and do kindness. Nachman Breslaw

CONFIRMATION REGISTRATION starts on Sunday, September 21st at 2:00pm downstairs in the Parish Hall. Parents and candidates are expected to attend this short meeting to review expectations, and to complete the registration forms. Confirmation is open to anyone who will be 11 years old by December 31, 2025.

ALL SAINTS CBS PRAYER CHAIN GROUP - Do you, or a friend, or someone you



know require personal and confidential prayer for any reason? If so, we invite you to please reach out in confidence to our Prayer Chain Coordinator, Linda McDonald, at 709-834-1720, or call our Parish Office at 709-834-4501. We are a very active ministry with

many prayerful members ready to reach out in thoughtful prayer. Go to our website to get a full list of our prayer warriors and their contact information.



FALL FAIR MEETING – We will be holding a meeting on **Monday, September 15**th **at 7:00pm** to prepare for our upcoming Fall Fair. All are welcome – please come along - bring a friend, and bring us your ideas.

CHURCH OFFERTORY OPTIONS — In addition to our *Sunday collection plate*:

- Our secure drop-slot, located to the left of the Parish Hall main door, which is emptied daily, is available 7/24
- e-Transfer has become a popular means of offertory by sending an Interac to donations@allsaintsparish.ca
- Our eGiving program is growing. It automatically deposits your gift at whatever interval you choose (weekly, bi-weekly, or monthly). To register simply go to our website and follow the eGiving notes. If you need any assistance, please call our Office at 834-4501, or email your Finance Team at finance@allsaintsparish.ca

SPONSOR THE CANDLE – To help offset the printing costs of 'THE CANDLE', please



consider placing a special 'Memoriam' or 'Thank Offering', and have your message placed prominently on the <u>front page within the Bible graphic</u> at the top of this weekly bulletin, for which your kind donation of \$25 would be greatly appreciated. Alternatively, we invite you to place a full-page message with a photo and tribute, for which your

kind donation of \$50 would be greatly appreciated. A paper copy of 'THE CANDLE' is distributed at all Sunday services, and a digital copy is permanently available on our Parish website at allsaintsparish.ca

THE CBS/PARADISE FOOD BANK — There continues to be a growing need for groceries within our community, and we once again ask that you please consider donating food items or money to the CBS / Paradise Community Food Bank to help those a little less fortunate. The following are some key items: tea bags, flour, canned corn, canned vegetables, and Kraft dinner - and/or you may make a monetary donation. For your convenience, you may simply eTransfer your donation to donations@allsaintsparish.ca, and please indicate that it is for the Food Bank.

Do WE HAVE YOUR EMAIL ADDRESS - If you would like to receive a digital copy of our weekly bulletins, *The Candle*, and all other updates, please email your address to communications@allsaintsparish.ca

FLIPPER DINNER OCT 10th \$25 Take-Out 5:00-6:00 Eat-In 6:00-7:00 Percy 682-1180 Calvin 746-9697 Office 834-4501

\$1 BECOMES \$3 - The Parish of All Saints would like to invite you to help us help the residents of Conception Bay North who have suffered untold devastation as a result of the recent wildfires. Please be sure to mark your donations "Red Cross Wildfires". They may be dropped into a collection plate, or into our secure drop box at the Parish Hall, or at our Parish Office, or simply send an eTransfer to donations@allsaintsparish.ca The Government of Canada and the Government of Newfoundland and Labrador will match donations to the Canadian Red Cross 2025 Newfoundland & Labrador Wildfires Appeal.

Donation matching opened for 30 days, starting August 14th, and ends September 13th.



IN MEMORIAL - CAPITAL PROJECTS

- In loving memory of Albert James Butler, remembering his birthday on September 12th – by Barbara Butler
- In loving memory of *Barbara Porter* by Sharon Maher
- In loving memory of *Enid Haines* by Deborah Quinlan
- In loving memory of *Enid Haines* by Pat Cochrane
- In loving memory of *Enid Haines* by Sharon Maher
- In loving memory of *Enid Haines* by Violet Barnes and Jessie Cox

- In loving memory of *Enid Haines* by Wesley & Judy Jefford
- In loving memory of *Enid Haines* and *Barbara Porter* by Carl & Nancy Dawe
- In loving memory of *Enid Haines* and *Barbara Porter* by Eugene & Marilyn Warren
- In loving memory of Jayden Cairns and Jennifer Cairns by Barb Butler
- In loving memory of *Maisie Fagan*, remembering her birthday on September 16th – by Gerry, Tiffany, Ashley, and Stacey
- In loving memory of my mother, Catherine Tilley, who passed away on September 18, 1992 – by Kathleen Baird

IN MEMORIAL - FOOD BANK

 In loving memory of *Enid Haines* and *Barbara Porter* – by Dana, Lenora, and Denene

IN MEMORIAL - CONCEPTION BAY NORTH WILDFIRE SUPPORT

- In loving memory of *Enid Haines* by The Prayer Chain group
- In loving memory of *Noah Porter*, remembering his birthday on September 06, 1917 – by Aura & Jerry Farrell and Family

SEPTEMBER 07, 2025	WEEKLY	YTD
PERCENT OF LAST YEAR	122%	113%
2025 A CTUAL	3,473	146,460
2024 A CTUAL	2,839	129,525
DIFFERENCE	634	16,934

We accept donations via eTransfers to donations@allsaintsparish.ca

Please consider signing up in our e-Giving Program which ensures you automatically contribute on a regular basis, even during those times when you are unable to physically attend your Church.

ALL SAINTS ANGLICAN PARISH CBS
419 Conception Bay Highway
Conception Bay South, NL, A1X 7A2

OFFICE TELEPHONE: 709-834-4501

EMAIL: office@allsaintsparish.ca

WEBSITE: allsaintsparish.ca

FACEBOOK: facebook.com/AllSaintsAnglicanChurchCBS
COMMUNICATIONS TEAM EMAIL: communications@allsaintsparish.ca

Office Hours: Monday–Friday, 8:00am-2:00pm

REV SAM BUTLER RECTOR

rev.sam@allsaintsparish.ca (709) 689-4501 - Cell

(709) 834-9464 - Home

MADONNA SCOTT

OFFICE ADMINISTRATION

madonna@allsaintsparish.ca

(709) 834-4501 - Office

PRAYER SHAWLS



The shawls in the picture above have been blessed and were donated by members of the community to be passed along to those who are sick and being prayed for.

Thank you to those who have continued to bless the sick with donations of prayer shawls. We, the Prayer Chain Ministry, are so grateful, yet we are continually in need.

For those who would love to donate, but who don't knit or crochet, a donation of wool would also be appreciated. Monetary donations to purchase wool will also be accepted.

Thank you all for your continued support of this important ministry of the sick. It is a true blessing to bring a piece of joy to people in need.

God Bless You All.